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Robert Gibson opened the meeting. 41l Board members were present.
Also present were Ernest Purvis, Janice Gibson, James Harl, Robert Tilly,
and several visitors.

Claims were presented and approved for payment.

The treasurer's report as of June 30, 1976, shows a checking fund
balance of $15,628.08. (General $5,016.01, Localroads $657.90, Street
$5,285.39, and CCIF $L,668.78). The Revenue Sharing checking fund has a
balance of $3,887.9L. :

Janice Gibson's water utility receipts for June 1976 agree with
the bank statement.

Steve Frederick of the River Hills Regional Planning Commission
presented those forms on federal grant projects to the Board which were
previously to be mailed to each Board member by Mr. Durkee., The forms were
completed at the meelng and given to Mr. Frederck,

Roy Kessinger attended the meeting to inguire as to the sale of
the one corner lot owned by the Town located on the Southwest corner of
US #150. Mr. Kessinger states he has been paying taxes on this lot and
was not aware that it was property of the Town. The Board asked Mr.
Kessinger to obtain copies of his tax receipts for the last cowle of years.

Una Hartfield asked the Board for the Township boundaries as she
is at this time registering voters.

The residents of the Featherngill Road area have asked that the
Town extend the water line previously discussed. They are to pay the hook-up
fee of $225,00 per meter for the installation of ten water meters. Also,
the minimum water rate must be paid each month on each meter although all ten
meters may not be used. :

Fred Patly, contractor, has been given water rights for L7 water
meters with the consent of the Water Advisory Board.

Max Mason, Jr., attorney, Glen Hubbuch, architect, and George
Dumstorf, representing Milo Ridge Conference Center, visited the meeting
concerning water approval rights for the $1.7 million dollar Indian Creek
development project. A high estimate of L00,000 gallons of water per month
wag stated by Mr. Dumstorf. The board advised this conmittee that we first
must consult with our engineers to determime the cost involved to the Town
and also discuss the extension with the Water Advisory Board. Mr. Dumstorf
may be contacted at: 5007 Ferrer Way, Fern Creek, Kentucky L0291. (Business
phone: 584-6766 - Home 239-8047) :
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Ed Barnett, engineer, and lLarry Smiley, designer, Midwest
Engineers, explained the plans for water holding tank facilities. This
is in opposition to the Town purchasing additional land for the lagoon site.
The approximate cost of the holding tank operation would be $36,000.00,
The plans are being turned over to the Water Advisory Board for review,

The Board has increased Janice Gibson's salary effective the
week of July 12, 1976, from $3.00 per hour to $3.50 per hour,

A listing of proposed ordinances was read by Robert Gibson.
Those ordinances are being referred to John Cody for documentation.

Respectfully submitted,
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